

Phone: 606-464-2960

April, 2021

Dear Family & Friends,

The world is changing and I hope that all of you are doing well in these crazy times we find ourselves in!

Back on Christmas Eve and Christmas Day, it snowed like crazy here in Beattyville. The last time I had seen a white Christmas was when my family was living in Buffalo, West Virginia. That would be way back in the early 1980's, before my parents moved back to Nitro where they are originally from.

January 18 marked my 15th year of being a missionary with Kentucky Mountain Mission. When I think back on everything that has happened and all I have been able to do for the Lord, I can't help but give Him praise! I'm thankful for how God has used me. At times it has been scary, but I'm thankful for the love and patience He has shown to me.

Bear Track Bible Church is now having Sunday evening services, an hour earlier than we used to. We have been having the Sunday morning services since May of 2020. The ladies Bible study started back in the middle of January. We are now working to get back on course with our Sunday morning children's classes. I have volunteered to help teach or do whatever is needed to get the classes going. Right now, the only children coming with their parents are under five years old, so we are making plans to resume the bus ministry. Most of our children and teens rode the vans or bus before the coronavirus outbreak.

Everything is completely opened at the Rec Center. We have a Monday night Singles League and Tuesday night Women's League. I bowl with the ladies on Tuesday – or maybe I should say, I am trying to bowl! © There are no leagues on Wednesdays or Fridays, but there is a Men's League on Thursday nights. I still help with cleaning and cooking at the Rec Center. The fitness center and climbing gym are both open again, but we have not been allowed to reopen the Monday afternoon Junior Bowling League. Lord willing, we can start that back up in September.

Thank you for your prayers and support through the past year and all of the Covid-19 mess. I really appreciate each one of you and pray for God's blessings to you.

Love.

Rose Harrison